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Distington Big Local

Community & Environment Group Meeting 1/6/16 – Notes
Present: Mike Pritt, Hollie Dennis, Jane Leonard, Annette Whitehead, Alison Boyd, Alan Lowe, Ingrid Morris (notes)
Apologies: Heather Lowe, Josephine Greggan, Paula Speight, Carl Cooper
1. Transport Fund The proposal for the Transport Fund was discussed, some amends were made and agreed.  The Transport Grant Committee would be made up of group members with decisions on applications made during normal group meetings.  There would need to be a quorum of 4 to make a decision and any group member can sign the application off. The proposal for the new Transport Fund will be taken to the Board Meeting on 7 June 2016. If successful in implementing this grant, the group felt it should be reviewed after 12months.
Cumbria County Council – Community Transport They provide a Minibus Hire Service. The contact number for booking is 01946 812777.  Their Voluntary Car Scheme, this is currently not running in Distington. The cost of hiring this service is 40p per mile.  Katie Wood, Volunteer Car Scheme Officer tel: 07788 396194, advised that there are currently a couple of volunteer drivers in the Workington area and suggested that we try and get some volunteer drivers in Distington as well as 1 or 2 Co-ordinators to take phone calls and make bookings. She could then help us to set up the scheme in Distington. This group decided to try and establish a need for this service.  We do know that there are some elderly people in the village who have enquired about this type of service.  We will promote it during the Summer Fun Day.  If drivers need to be DBS checked (usually free for volunteers) DBL may be able to pay the admin costs of the checks.

2. CCTV Compass advised that they would need to install a separate system to put cameras up at the Rugby Club due to the line of site and distance from clock tower where the current system is.  Hollie Dennis PCSO advised that the areas in the village with the most disturbances  were Westview, Eastview, Hinnings and Main Road.  It was decided we would ask Compass for a quote for getting new cameras at the following locations: Community Centre, Church Roof, Doctor’s Surgery, 5 Hinnings Road (Annette’s House), 185 Main Street (Josephine’s House) and the Rugby Club.

3. Summer Fun Day Only a few weeks to go until this event on 25 June 2016.  Jane Leonard from Impact Housing will set up a marquee to run some games and promote what they do. She will also contact the fire service to ask if they can come along and see if she can get a face painter, there is money left in the budget to pay for this. Ingrid to contact Pets at Home to ask if they have petting mammals they can bring.  It was suggested that we have music on the PA system throughout the day and could organise a disco, Alan to speak to Mark Askew at the Rugby Club about this and whether they could organise a tug of war and / or a penalty shoot out.  Alison will ask school if we can borrow the goals and also their gazebos for the day. Hollie will ask if the police Dog Team can come along if they not on a call out. It was suggested we get some T-shirts printed off with the DBL logo on, Mike to get in touch with First Image to get costing for 20 T-shirts.  We will need to leaflet residents around the Community Centre to advise the event is happening. The hired rides will come staffed but we need to recruit volunteers for the bouncy castle, refreshments & stewarding and generally helping out. Please ask your friends and neighbours if they can help.

4. Bus Shelters We have had 21 responses to our leaflet drop in the Swallow Hill area.  19 said yes they are in favour of the bus shelter and there is a need for one, 2 said yes to the shelter but didn’t know if there was a need for one. Alan to contact the Bus Shelter Officer with this information and get in touch with the resident who objected to advise that we have determined a need for the shelter.  Work on the Hinnings Road shelter has not started yet but the builder has advised Carl that he would carry out the work in June.

5.  Garden Support Information about Ronnie being able to work on people’s gardens (for a charge of £5 per half hour) who can no longer do the work themselves has been put on Facebook and in the newsletter which should be ready for delivery week commencing 6th June. Ronnie has already done his first garden support job.
6. AOB It has been requested if Ronnie can do the following jobs:

Weed and look after the flower beds by the Doctor’s Surgery.

Scrape the moss off the path at the Community Centre & weed the flower beds.

Rebuild the wall by the new fencing at the entrance to the village. (This is not an easy job to do, Alan & Ronnie to decide if it’s possible or not).  The metal fencing behind this new wall could do with moving, it was suggested that as the Parish Council have been in contact with the owner regarding the building of the fence, they could ask her to remove the metal fencing. 

Ronnie is building a flower trough for Distington in Bloom to put up in the area of the new fencing mentioned above.  DBL to pay for the materials and then invoice Distington in Bloom.

Date of Next Meeting :  Wednesday 6 July 2016 1:30pm, Community Centre
